
NEWSLETTER 2024 TERM 1 WEEK 6

St Bernadette’s Primary School
Dundas Valley
Cox Crescent, Dundas Valley 2117

Website: www.stbernadettesdundas.catholic.edu.au

Email : dundasvalley@parra.catholic.edu.au

Telephone: 02 8846 2600

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear St Bernadette’s Parents and Carers,

On Tuesday, we proudly opened our doors to new families who are looking to join our wonderful
community. I was so proud of the Stage 3 students who shared their thoughts and feelings about being a
part of the St Bernadette's family with the prospective families. They were certainly impressed by our
articulate and enthusiastic leaders.
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St Bernadette's has joined with Catholic schools across NSW and the ACT to celebrate Catholic Schools
Week. It is a special time which encourages schools to showcase the many learning opportunities
available to students and celebrate our unique Catholic schools. We began the week with a beautiful
Catholic Schools week liturgy and on Thursday, our families are invited to join us for a “Rug Reading”
afternoon.

As we approach March 8th, we join the global celebration of International Women's Day, a day dedicated
to recognising the achievements and contributions of women around the world. It is a day to celebrate
the accomplishments of women, acknowledge the challenges they face, and strive for a future where
every individual, regardless of gender, has the opportunity to thrive.

Here at St Bernadette’s, we believe in the importance of educating and empowering our students to
become advocates for gender equality. Our commitment to providing a supportive and nurturing
environment for all students extends to fostering an atmosphere where everyone can achieve their full
potential, regardless of gender.

This Sunday will be the fourth Sunday of Lent. The liturgical colours change to rose in honour of the fact
that Easter is drawing near. The Lenten journey is an encounter with God who formed us, God who calls
us by name, God who washes us with water and the Spirit, and then God who sends us into the world to
help others on their journey. Lent is a journey that calls us to new faith and transformation.

As the Cross of Good Friday appears in the distance, Lent prepares us to stand with Jesus and hold firm
to our faith. Take time to sit and be silent. Read scripture, pray for others in need, pray for peace in the
world. Use Lent as a time to refocus and be fed by God through the Holy Spirit.

Thank you for your continued support.

Warm regards,

Michelle Yager
Principal
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FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL

2024 NAPLAN testing will be held from 13th March 2024.NAPLAN is for all students in Years 3 and
5.

The students’ achievement is based on the following 4 levels of achievement:
Exceeding
Strong
Developing
Needs additional support.

The descriptors for each category will make it clear to parents what their child’s literacy and
numeracy skills are at the time of NAPLAN testing, and we will continue to work with you to meet
your child’s needs. NAPLAN will remain one of many useful ways that we assess your child’s
learning and support needs.

Strong means that the student is meeting the expectations of the literacy and numeracy skills
required for their school level.

We wish all of our students all the best as they aim to show all that they know. We thank our
teaching staff and families for supporting their preparation. We ask our families to further support
our students by ensuring, especially over the next two weeks, that our children get a good night's
rest and that we maintain a positive and calm approach to coming to school each day. We ask that
you encourage your child to do their best and have a go, just as you would for any other day at
school. Some students may feel nervous, please remind them that these assessments are just one
of the many ways that teachers get to know students and then assist them in their learning to
move forward with confidence. Let us celebrate and acknowledge all of the little things that make
our students successful, both academically and socially.

Kind Regards,

Rebecca Boidin
Assistant Principal

St Bernadette’s NAPLAN testing schedule - 2024

3



Day & date Test

Week 7

9:00 am start

Wednesday, 13th March Writing

Thursday, 14th March Writing (catch up tests)
Reading

Friday, 15th March Catch up tests

Week 8

9:00 am start

Monday, 18th March Conventions of Language

Tuesday,19th March Numeracy

Wednesday, 20th March Additional catch up tests

Thursday, 21st March -
Monday, 25th March

Additional catch up tests

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
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Sunday 10 Mar 2024

Fourth Sunday of Lent Year B

Gospel
John 3:14-21

Jesus said to Nicodemus:

‘The Son of Man must be lifted up
as Moses lifted up the serpent in the desert,
so that everyone who believes may have eternal life in him.
Yes, God loved the world so much
that he gave his only Son,
so that everyone who believes in him may not be lost
but may have eternal life.
For God sent his Son into the world
not to condemn the world,
but so that through him the world might be saved.
No one who believes in him will be condemned;
but whoever refuses to believe is condemned already,
because he has refused to believe
in the name of God’s only Son.
On these grounds is sentence pronounced:
that though the light has come into the world
men have shown they prefer
darkness to the light
because their deeds were evil.
And indeed, everybody who does wrong
hates the light and avoids it,
for fear his actions should be exposed;
but the man who lives by the truth
comes out into the light,
so that it may be plainly seen that what he does is done in God.’
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CHILDREN'S DISCUSSION STARTERS

A beginning point for discussion of this week's Gospel with children:

Can you think of a time when you were worried about being in trouble for something you did?

Have you been forgiven much easier than you expected?

When someone forgives you they show you mercy.

How do you feel when someone shows you mercy?

Who are some people you know who are merciful?

God is merciful. He loves us and does not want to be parted from us.

How can we show mercy to others?

Let us pray that we will show others mercy by following God’s example.
© Creative Ministry Resources Pty Ltd
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SCHOOL NEWS

Attendance

Attendance Rate: 79%- To unpack this a little more, this means that 79%
of our students have an attendance rate of 90% -100%.

Next Assembly

Our next assembly will beWeek 7, Friday 15th March. The class presenting at this assembly will be
year 5. The assembly starts at 2:30pm in the school hall.

School Photos

Our school photos will be on Wednesday, 10th April (week 11). All students are to wear their whole school
summer uniform.

If you are wanting to purchase school photos please do so by www.advancedlife.com.au and enter the
school code shown below.

All orders are to be placed online before photo day. No orders will be accepted in the school office.
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Important Dates To Remember:

Term 1

Week 6:
Thursday, 7th March : Rug reading afternoon ( 2:30pm )

Week 7:
Wednesday, 13th March : Naplan
Thursday, 14th March : Naplan
Friday, 15th March : Naplan catch up test day
Friday, 15th March : Kindergarten St Patrick’s Day Canteen Morning Tea ( More information to follow )

Week 8:
Monday, 18th March: Naplan
Tuesday, 19th March : Naplan
Wednesday, 20th March : Naplan
Thursday, 21st March : Naplan catch up test day
Friday, 22nd March : Naplan catch up test day

Week 9:
Friday, 29th March : Good Friday ( Public Holiday - no Students at school )

Week 10:
Monday, 1st April : Easter Monday ( Public Holiday - no students at school )

Week 11:
Tuesday, 9th April : Mission Marketplace ( More details to follow)
Wednesday, 10th April : School Photos ( Summer school uniform for all students)
Friday, 12th April : Last day of Term 1

Term 2:
Week 1:
Monday, 29th April : Staff Development Day ( No students at school)
Tuesday, 30th April : First Day Back To School For Students
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Reminder :

A reminder that Smart watches are not to be worn to school. They are expensive and can cause a
distraction in class. If children are wearing these to school they will be treated like a mobile phone and be
handed into the office once they come into school and they will be returned at the end of the day.

Sibling Discounts:

The Diocese of Parramatta extends sibling discounts on Diocesan Tuition Fees to Catholic systemic
schools operated by: -

● Diocese of Parramatta including students at St Dominic’s College, Penrith (Kingswood)
● Archdiocese of Sydney
● Diocese of Broken Bay
● Diocese of Wollongong

Discounts are automatically applied to systemic schools within the Catholic Schools Parramatta Diocese.
A sibling advice notice is required for all other Dioceses. It is up to parents to advise schools of other
siblings in order to receive the discount. Please note that discounts are not backdated.

Please contact our office if you need to check which schools are eligible.

Enrolments for 2025:

We had a very successful open day this week for prospective new families looking at enrolling their
children to our school for 2025.

If you are looking at enrolling your child to our school for next year and have not yet contacted the school
office for an application form, please do so as soon as possible as we will be starting the interview
process very soon.
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Faith In Action: Helping others soar in 2024

Mission Marketplace: Tuesday 9th April 11.30am -1.20pm

Plans for our Mission Marketplace are going well. Students have been discussing ideas for their stalls with
their teachers and they all sound very exciting!

In Week 9, students will bring home an information sheet about Mission Marketplace as well as a slip that
lists what they need to bring from home to run their stall. These contributions will be donations so we do
not expect elaborate or expensive purchases. Teachers are ensuring that what each child needs to bring
is reasonable.

To inform our student community more about Caritas and where our money raised will go, FIAT leaders
will be holding lunchtime sessions. These sessions will be voluntary and involve prayer, story films as well
as reflections.

Miss Carly
FIAT Coordinator

News from the SRC

Last week, on Friday the 1st of March, we had our school cross country. This was when Year 2- 6
participated in a running race in our local park, Curtis Oval. Although we all came out of the race
red-faced and sweaty, everybody had a good time and enjoyed themselves. We thank all of our teachers
and parent volunteers for assisting with our cross country and encouraging all student runners.
By Ella Merheb, SRC.

GRIP Leadership

On Thursday the 29th February, SRC and FIAT went to the GRIP Leadership Conference. SRC and FIAT
were taught about leadership. All the SRC and FIAT members had a fun time learning and we will use
what we learnt to help and guide everyone at school. We give a big thanks to the school who allowed us
to attend this great learning experience at the GRIP Leadership Conference.
By Catherine Vandermade from SRC.
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Stage 3 Leadership Day

Last Tuesday, Stage 3 had a leadership experience called Explore, Discover, Act and for good reason.
Stage 3 had to explore leadership skills and techniques that they are able to use everyday. They had to
discover how to work with each other and also discover new friendships. Now Stage 3 has to act on any
problems or needs they see in their daily lives. Explore, Discover, Act is one step in the right direction to
shape Stage 3 into great leaders.
By Tinaye Makoni, SRC.

Catholic Schools Week

We started Catholic Schools Week on Monday with a beautiful liturgy where we had a wonderful Auslan
performance by the whole school. On Tuesday, we had our 2024 Open Day. Parents could come to see if
St Bernadette’s is the school for them. Some of our Stage 3 leaders were tour guides as well as having a
Q&A session with the parents and providing great answers. On Thursday, this week there will be a rug
reading time where parents will be able to read a book to the children, that will be great.
By Tinaye Makoni, SRC.

Annual Cross Country Carnival

Last Friday was our annual cross country carnival. The children all gave their best in what were perfect
conditions for distance running. A big thank you to the many parents who came along to help on the day.
These events cannot be safely and successfully run without your help; which is always greatly
appreciated.

Many of our children have successfully qualified to compete at the Diocesan Cross Country at Sydney
Motorsport Park in Term 2. The squad will be announced in the coming weeks.
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Zone Swimming

On Wednesday, 28th March, 8 of our children represented St Bernadette’s at the combined Blacktown &
Cumberland Zone Swimming Carnival. It is a great achievement to compete at this level and all of the
children swam very well and were very competitive in their events.

Congratulations to our Zone swimming team for 2024!

Cameron
Jackson
Jayden E
Ayden
Anastasia
Liam
Caitlyn
Hayden

A special mention to the following children who have successfully qualified to compete at next week’s
Diocesan Carnival - a fantastic achievement!

Jayden - 100m open freestyle

Ayden - 50m freestyle, 50m breaststroke, 50m butterfly

Anastasia - 50m freestyle

Liam - 50m freestyle, 50m backstroke

Representative sport

Ray attended the Diocesan AFL trials last week. He was successfully selected as part of the team to
represent Parramatta diocese at the MacKillop AFL trials later in the term. Congratulations to Ray on this
outstanding achievement!
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We would like to wish all the following children a very Happy Birthday

Ray - 26/02
Brandon - 26/02
Leo - 28/02

Dominic - 01/03
Nathan P - 04/03
Chloe X - 04/03
Ryad - 05/03
Hunter - 06/03
Rachel - 08/03
Lucas - 09/03

Just a reminder that any treats sent in are kept to a minimum and individually portioned.

Return and Earn

Want to know how you could help the environment AND earn some money for the school?
St. Bernadette’s has become a registered charity with Return and Earn so now you can recycle your containers
and contribute to the school at the same time.
Here is how you do it:

● Collect the empty containers.
● Take them to the Return and Earn Machine located at Victoria

Road, Rydalmere.
● Put the containers into the machine.
● At the end press DONATE.
● Then find St. Bernadette’s Dundas and press that button. 

With the festive season coming up please make a big effort to save all of
those empty containers and bottles and drop them into the Return and Earn centre at Rydalmere.

The money raised will go towards purchasing games and other resources for the students to enjoy. So start
collecting those containers to help us out. Thank you
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COMMUNITY NEWS
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St Bernadette's
Primary School

St Bernadette's Primary, Dundas Valley is a community
focused, Catholic parish school catering for boys and girls from

Kindergarten to Year 6. The school strives to build a Christ centred
community where faith is integrated with daily life. We

provide learning and teaching experiences which enable the
children to deepen their faith understandings, investigate,
solve problems and explore their learning. We recognise the
importance of creating a learning environment that provides
opportunities to develop 21st century learning. Technology is

integrated into the learning at St Bernadette’s in all Key
Learning Areas.

Address: Cox Crescent, Dundas Valley, 2117 NSW Australia

Phone: 02 8846 2600
 

Email : dundasvalley@parra.catholic.edu.au

Website: www.stbernadettesdundas.catholic.edu.au
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